Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

April 26, 2006

6:00 pm


Scotts Seafood

Walnut Creek
Directors present:

Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Todd Steele, Bob Thornton

Director excused absent:
Tony Turinsky

Others present:

Branden Bickel, Esq., Peter Miller – Camco, 

Paul Pierce – 3047, Ed Reagor – 3078

The meeting was called to order at 6:20 pm by Vice President Ireton. 

The Board reviewed the Second Restated Declaration of Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions & Second Restated Bylaws with Mr. Bickel. Questions were answered and changes were discussed and recommended. Mr. Bickel will incorporate the changes into a revised draft for the Board to review at the next meeting. 

Mr. Bickel presented the Homeowner Association Election Procedures, which become effective July 1, 2006 as required by state law. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to send the election procedures to homeowners preliminary to adoption at the next Board meeting. 

Mr. Miller presented the Collection Policy for Delinquent Assessments, which became effective January 1, 2006, as required by state law. It was moved, seconded, and passed to send the delinquency policy to homeowners preliminary to adoption at the next Board meeting. 

Minutes of the January 30, 2006 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed the March 2006 financial statements.

In Architectural Review Committee business the following items were addressed:

1) Mr. Pierce presented his request for exterior remodel changes to unit 3047. The request included 1) changing the size of the utility room door on the first floor deck, 2) the addition of gas stove vents to the siding on the first floor deck and the siding between the downstairs front bedroom window and front door, 3) enclosing the entry deck area by moving the front door from its current location to the top of the entry stairs. The addition of the front siding vent and front door location was denied. Concerns were expressed about removal of the forced air furnace allowing the crawl space to be without plenum heat as well as the structural integrity of the wall adjacent to the utility room being compromised by the door change and gas vent installation. Mr. Pierce was asked to provide a letter from his contractor that 1) a crawl space heat installation will adequately heat the area when the forced air furnace is removed, and 2) the rear deck vent installation and door size change will not effect the structural integrity of the wall adjacent to the sliding glass door. After the letter has been reviewed by the ARC a final decision will be provided to Mr. Pierce on his change requests. 

Mr. Miller presented an abbreviated update from President Turinsky on architect Ron Gaunt’s architectural and site improvement conceptual upgrades to Aspen Grove.  At the next meeting Mr. Turinsky will provided a complete report. 

Mr. Turinsky will provide a report at the next meeting on the non-conforming windows at unit 3112.

Mr. Miller reported on the progress of installation of a stairway from the parking lot to the area between tower buildings 3136-3144 and 3145-3156. During the winter he met with contractor Dan Evans who directed him to an engineer for drafting plans. With the snow still covering the area Mr. Miller has not yet met with the engineer.

The following spring / summer maintenance items were discussed:

1) Routine seasonal building and grounds maintenance repairs and cleanup items will be done by the Camco maintenance crew. 

2) Parking lot vacuum sweeping will be done by the Robert Sutton Co. Inc in late April.

3) Window and roof leak repairs will be made by Doc Gelso Construction on the window at 3009, the sliding door area at 3068, the living room ceiling at 3087, and the rear bedroom area at 3078.

4) Mr. Miller will be working on the Community Wildfire Protection Program with forester Bill Houdyschell and a representative from the Northstar Fire Department. It is anticipated that dead trees will be removed from the creek area behind the Silver Strike units.

5) Siding staining of units 3108-3123 and 3133-3180 will be done by Sierra Paint & Chemical this summer. 

6) Exterior window washing will be done by Quality Window Washing, Glass Tech Window Cleaning, or Truckee Meadows Window Cleaning. Bids will be requested from each company. 

7) Pathway and parking lot asphalt repairs and crack filling will be done by either the Robert Sutton Company or the Bob Shafer Company. Mr. Miller and Mr. Thornton will meet with one of the contractors to inspect and determine the scope of work. 

8) More attention to building maintenance items by the Camco maintenance crew was requested. Mr. Miller is in the process of expanding the maintenance crew at this time.

9) Correction to erosion in the area in front of units 3001-3013 caused by Northstar Drive water runoff as well as clean out of the parking lot drainage inlets and culverts will be addressed this summer by Camco maintenance or Jorge Benuto’s labor crew. The NCSD will be asked to assist in the culvert cleaning related to Northstar Drive runoff. 

10) Bent flue pipes and missing chimney caps on the tower buildings will be addressed this May by Ashes to Ashes chimney sweeping. 

11) It was commented that snow removal was better in the tower building areas this past winter than the previous one. It was suggested that ice melt be spread more carefully. Piles and clumps of the material were evident in several locations. 

Mr. Ireton reported on the Village parking lot bio swale and detention pond issues. Over the winter he, Mr. Turinsky, Mr. Miller, and Camco maintenance supervisor Don Gravano met with Vanessa Sandoval and Joe Malone of East West Partners regarding Village parking lot bio swale, detention pond, and potential water runoff problems with the planned Northside development. In the spring Ms. Sandoval, Mr. Ireton, and Mr. Miller will walk the runoff area between the tower buildings and Northstar Drive. It will be requested that the EWP engineer be present as well. 

Engineer Earle Hagadorn will be contacted to provide a report on the effect of the leaking detention pond water on the tower buildings’ foundations. He will be asked to provide recommendations for correcting the conditions as well. 

The next meeting was scheduled for 9:00 am Saturday July 8th at Liz Reagor’s unit, 3078. A walkthrough inspection of the property will follow. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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